
Sherando High School Band Boosters
Booster Meeting Minutes

11/2/22

Meeting called to order at 7:03pm

Attendance

President Sam Kilkus x

Vice President Phil Benson x

Secretary Adam Stein x

Treasurer Sandy Smith x

Recorder Liz White x

Communications Sandi Cadd x

Logistics Jaime Haines

Volunteer Coordinator John Mark Jones x

Advancement Meghan Pachas x

Uniforms Catherine Dodrill x

Member-at-Large Ciara Ray x

Member-at-Large Danielle Simpson x

Band Director Joel Cosner x

Color Guard Instructor Kayla Wright x

Percussion Instructor Scott Kittrell x



Agenda
● Welcome- WE MADE IT! Thank you for a very successful marching season. We

couldn’t do it without your help! We have the best parent support of all the high
schools!

● Treasurer’s Report - Sandy Smith
○ Safe Halloween Totals

Income Cash Square Total
Admission $ 2,460.00 $ 390.00 $ 2,850.00
Concession $ 1,143.00 $ 404.00 $ 1,547.00
Donations $ 114.00 $ - $ 114.00
Flag Sales $ 50.00 $ - $ 50.00
Wristlet $ 60.00 $ 60.00
Sponsor $ 100.00 $ 100.00
Subtotal $ 4,721.00
Fee $ 28.98
Expenses $ 1,010.46
Total Profit $ 3,761.80

● Current Committee Updates
○ Krispy Kreme

■ Orders due by 11am 11/4/2022 with money.

○ Uniforms
■ 2 parades to go this year - Winchester and Middletown
■ Moving into concert season.

○ Advancement/Fundraising
■ Winter Movie at Alamo- December 13th at 6:30pm. Movie TBD.

15% of food sales.
■ Chipotle Spirit Night - Sunday, January 15th, 2023 4pm-7pm.
■ Newtown Print and Mail November fundraiser! 10% of sales if you

mention the Sherando Band. (Thanks Becky Benson!)
■ Chris will sign us up to win a Choice hotel $5000 donation.

○ Indoor Competition Committee meeting- November 15th, 6pm in the band
room

■ Nancy will be here with us.
■ Tickets and concession sales will be returned to the school.
■ Kayla will share more information about competition logistics at this

meeting.



■ 13 members on committee not counting instructors.
■ Navy Federal could possibly help with concessions.

○ Other?
○ Adam went over the trailer update.

■ Chuck is ready to proceed with the install. So we need to clean the
trailer as soon as possible. Adam suggests Saturday, Nov 5, 2022,
while percussion practice is happening.

■ Chuck would like to install in early Nov while it is still a bit warmer.
■ Adam went to Advanced Graphics today 11/2/22 and saw a sample

print of the artwork. Everything is looking good.
■ 1pm on Saturday for washing.
■ After the trailer is done, we will probably have to move the trailer

back to the transportation office.
○ Spirit Wear is on sale again - November 1 - November 7, delivery week of

November 28

● Shadows for possible open board positions- Anyone interested in a board
position for next year, please see a current board member!

○ Positions are listed on website bylaws page
https://www.sherandoband.org/shsbba-by-laws/

● Don’t forget to bring in your spring trip forms and deposits this week!
○ Need a minimum of 43 kids and 10 chaperones for the trip.

● Other Questions or Concerns?

● Important Dates
○ Scrip orders due 2nd and 4th Monday - Remember, trip fundraising!
○ November 4th- JMU Percussion Clinic immediately after school
○ November 9th - First day of concert/symphonic schedule during school
○ November 10th - Band movie/game night, 5-8pm at school
○ November 15th - Indoor Competition Committee meeting, 6pm
○ November 28th - Winchester Holiday Parade, details TBD
○ Please check the calendar for Winter Guard and Indoor Percussion

practices
○ December 4th - Middletown Christmas Parade, details TBD
○ December 7th - Booster Meeting, 7pm

● Percussion Report
○ Had good fall marching season
○ Auditions for indoor season this week.

https://www.sherandoband.org/shsbba-by-laws/


○ Official schedule will be released soon.
■ Contests not set in stone yet.
■ Home show and championships set in stone.

○ Championship weekend is an overnight trip to Hampton, VA

● Guard Report
○ Successful fall with 19 students
○ 23 students signed up for the Winter Guard season.
○ Uniforms starting to rip, we will get repaired for free.
○ Indoor Percussion will need to purchase new uniforms
○ Winter Guard starts on 11/9/2022
○ Guard and Percussion will try to do same comps as scheduling allows
○ Percussion will use red and white trailer
○ Guard will use the Nicely’s trailer

● Director’s Report
○ Huge thank you to everyone for helping with the marching season.
○ Many high marks this year, POC best, Assessment streak 6 straight years

of unanimous superiors. We are one of 11 groups with this type of streak
in the state of Virginia.

○ Compared parent performance vs POC show with kids to see how much
the show has come along and how it changed.

○ How do we get ourselves to the next level as a staff
■ Staff and show design
■ Internal inequities

● Advocacy - Instructor stipends could be installed at the
county level in a similar way that sports coaches get paid.

Meeting adjourned at 8:13pm




